
October PTO Meeting/Agenda de la Junta General de PTO 

October 8th at 6:00 p.m. via Zoom meeting
8 de Agosto de 2020 a las 6:00 p.m.vía Zoom

A.) Attendance, Social, Fliers
Firma de atendencia, comida, social, papeles

B.) Welcome and Update – Jennifer Erskine, jennerskine2412@gmail.com 

C.) Secretary/secretario – Katie McNally, katiedatherage@hotmail.com 
 Vote to approve September Meeting Minutes
 Voto para aprobar los minutos de la reunión 

Minutes from last meeting will be sent out and to the board. 

D.) Healthy Cities Tutoring – Janelle, janelle@healthycitiestutoring.org 

100 students are being tutored through Healthy Cities at Clifford.  
Tutoring is done virtually now. 
If you want to tutor, there is still time. Training are  happening later in Oct and Nov.. You 
can sign up online at  www.healthycitiestutoring.org
We have 25 kids who want tutors who don’t have one. 

E.) Treasurer’s Report/informe del tesorero – Leslie Street, leslie.street@ymail.com & 
Denise Mandell, denisemandell213@yahoo.com 
Please donate!!!  

F.) Fundraising – Jennifer Erskine, jennerskine2412@gmail.com 
 October Direct Donation Campaign launched October 5th

 Dinner at Sancho’s Taqueria October 19th-22nd  

Direct donations are starting now.  Probably not going to have an auction. You can 
easily donate online through the website (but will also be on teacher websites and 
principal newsletter)

We want to do this restaurant fundraising monthly.  Let us know if you have other 
restaurants that you think may be willing to participate. 

G.) Communications – Sarah La Torra, sarahlatorra@yahoo.com /Jennifer Erskine, 
jennerskine2412@gmail.com 
Bienvenida e informe de Comunicaciones

Middle School- 6th grade math teacher on leave but VP Parrish has taken the classes 
over and kids seem to be happy. 
Library- yesterday there was a steady stream of students picking up students
Photos- School pictures will happen. Date tbd



From Teachers to parents: A huge thank you to parents for the support and they 
are so happy to be going through all this with us.  It was a very heart felt note from 
the teachers to the parents.  We are a great community and so lucky to all have each 
other!!!   
It was an amazing tribute to parents!!!  Thank you teachers!  We love you!

H.) Middle School Update/Anuncio de “Middle School” –Mary Winfield, 
marywin03@gmail.com 
Goal is to have monthly emails to update parents about what is going on in middle 
school.  Expect to see an email soon.  

I.) Project Cornerstone/ Proyecto Cornerstone – Shabnam Moon, 
shabnam.moon@gmail.com 
14 parent volunteers for this program (covering 18 class including spec. ed)
some lessons are done synchronous while others are doing asynchronous 

J.) After School Enrichment/ Enriquecimiento despuues de escuela – Jennifer Braddock, 
jbraddock@jou.ufl.edu 
Sadly, a lot of classes didn’t get enough people to sign up so they were canceled. 

K.) Staff Appreciation/Apreciación del personal – Christine Allen, 
christinemallen125@gmail.com 

L.) Art in Action/ Arte en Accion – Lindsay Daniel, lindseymdaniel@gmail.com

Art supplies have been ordered and should arrive to mid- October.  We will be sending home art 
supplies.  Looking for people who are willing to teach an art class either synchronous or 
asynchronously. 

M.)  New Business/ Nuevos Negocios
Still need room reps for tk, 1 and 3rd grade 

Next Meeting – November 5th at 6 p.m.

Board Meeting from last night about Re-opening: 

Jan. 19 is when all students will come back in a hybrid fashion. Two days at school 
and three days learning from home. 

Each site will have some control over the re-entry process 

**still a lot of planning and discussions that need to happen. 

Next board meeting on Oct. 21st  This meeting is when they will approve next 
steps. 




